
West Point                 
A Lake Winnipesaukee Community 

Thank You, West Point Board of Directors (updated May 2023) 

                              

*** Safety and Common Courtesy Reminders to all Members, Tenants and Guests *** 

       NO LIFEGUARDS ARE PROVIDED AT THE BEACH.  SWIM AT YOUR OWN RISK! 

1. Pets, leashed or unleashed, are not allowed on the beach or picnic area unless passing through to a boat. 

2. Young children must have adult supervision on the beach at all times. 

3. The dumpsters located in the parking lot are for household trash only.  See Trash Notice for further guidance. 

4. Respect one another’s personal area at all times. 

5. Small non-motorized boats, canoes and kayaks may be launched and retrieved from the beach, but should not remain or be 

stored in the swim area.  All motorized boats are restricted from the beach/swim area.  Always use due care for swimmers. 

6. The racks for small boats and other water toys are first-come/first-serve.  All boats and items should be put on the rack if 

space is available.  All boats must be clearly identified with the owners’ name and must be removed by the Saturday of 

Columbus Day weekend. 

7. No swimming, diving, playing or fishing off of the boat dock. 

8. Cars may drop off and pick up members/guests at the beach and then must be parked in the parking lot.  Cars cannot be left 

in the parking lot overnight. 

9. Use of the tennis court area is limited to one hour when others are waiting to play. 

10. The speed limit for all vehicles (registered or not) is limited to 15 MPH on Association roadways. 

11. No fireworks are allowed in the beach area. 

12. No parking trailers in the beach parking lot or on Association roadways. 

13. Chairs tents, and other beach items should be removed from the beach at the end of each day.  Chairs may be stored in the 

beach shed, with toys stored in the storage box outside the shed.  All items must be removed from the shed by the Saturday 

of Columbus Day weekend. 

14. No group floatation devices are allowed in the Association swim area. 

15. Any comments, questions or concerns can be emailed to the Secretary of the Association and will be responded to in a 

timely manner. 


